ATG: Explanation related to Financial Statements 2023
On May 23, 2024, An Truong An Joint Stock Company announced Official Dispatch No. 2305/2024/TCKT-ATG explaining the auditor's opinion on the Audited Financial Statements 2023 as follows: 
The Financial Statements 2023 audited by Moore AISC Auditing and Informatics Services Company Limited includes balance sheet; Income Statements; Cash flow Statements; and Explanation of the Financial Statements according to legal regulations on accounting and auditing. The auditor's opinion for the Financial Statements 2023 is a disclaimer of opinion, due to not having collected complete dossiers, documents, and confirmation letters in the form of direct responses on customer receivables and prepayments to sellers as of December 31, 2023; Appropriate audit evidence regarding the Company's recording of accounts receivable write-off entries; prepayments to sellers; deposits, escrows, provisions for corresponding bad debts and dossiers on clearing debts payable to sellers of the Company.
[bookmark: _GoBack]According to the Audited Financial Statements 2023, the Company incurred losses in 2023, and accumulated losses until December 31, 2023, are VND 221,649,920 and VND 158,027,879,882, respectively. The main reason is due to the accumulated losses in business operations for many consecutive years under the term of the Board of Directors and the former Board of Directors (term from 2022 and before), along with the loss of dossiers, documents related to overdue debts receivable that the former Board of Directors did not fully hand over to the new Board of Directors (term 2022 - 2027), leading to difficulties in collecting overdue debts, and not being able to overcome the fact that the audit company continues to give auditor’s disclaimer of opinion on the Annual Financial Statements. The Board of Directors for the 2022 - 2027 term has actively implemented a plan to restructure company operations along with collecting overdue debt many times, sending debt confirmation letters, and attempting to contact overdue debtors of the Company, but they could not be contacted and the Company did not receive a response to the debt letter. In 2023, when the Company sent debt confirmation letters three times, most of the debtors had changed their personal contact information, and in a state where their company was no longer operating, carry out dissolution procedures, etc. for legal entities that have not yet fulfilled their debt payment obligations to the Company.
The Company is implementing the necessary work to remove the above difficulties and obstacles to overcome the auditor’s disclaimer of opinion.

